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A special called meeting of the Benton City Council was held on Wednesday, October 27, 2021 at 3:00 pm at Benton City Hall.  Mayor Dotson presided and called the meeting to order.    

	Council Members Present:  Butch Holland, Charles Edmonds, Ann Riley, Sherra Riley (Zoom), Kevin Farley and Rita Murray (arrived 3:13 pm)

	Other Staff Present: Bethany Cooper, City Clerk/Treasurer; Rob Mattingly, City Attorney; Tony Seavers, Water Department; and Jason Hoover, Maintenance Department.

	Mayor Dotson explained that Caleb Staley contacted her to request the City run a 6” water main through the middle of his property that he is developing between Ash Street and Rayburn Drive.  Mayor Dotson informed him that we will not do that for multiple reasons.  There is a water main that runs along the North end of his property currently.  She did, however, ask the Council if they would like to proceed with giving developers some type of relief on water or sewer tap fees.  Tony presented a price list of the City’s actual cost to set a 1” water meter and there was no room for fee forgiveness.  If this did occur, it would not be to benefit Mr. Staley solely.  It would have to be set in policy for all future developers.  After some discussion, it was decided to contact other neighboring cities to see if they offer anything like this to their developers.

	There being no further business to come before the Council, meeting adjourned at 3:28 pm.
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								Rita Dotson, Mayor
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